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The Department of Labor has proposed to amend the existing participant contribution
regulation by adding a seven-day safe harbor period for depositing participant contributions
by employers with plans with fewer than 100 participants (attached).  In addition, the
amendment would clarify that participant loan repayments must be treated in the same
manner as participant contributions.  The proposal also revises the Examples section of the
existing regulation.  Comments on the proposal are due to the Department by April 29,
2008. 

 

Under the existing rule, to avoid the requirements associated with holding plan assets, an
employer must deposit participant contributions with pension plans as of the earliest date
the contributions can reasonably be segregated from the employer’s general assets, but
generally no later than the 15th business day of the month following the month in which
participant contributions were received by the employer or withheld from the employees’
paychecks. [1]  The proposal does not change this general rule, other than it subjects loan
repayments to the same rule expressly. 

 

Under the proposed safe harbor rule, participant contributions and loan repayments
deposited with a plan not later than the seventh business day following the day on which
such amounts are received or withheld by the employer are deemed timely under the



general rule.  As proposed, this new seven-day safe harbor would apply only to plans with
fewer than 100 participants at the beginning of the plan year.  The Department will
consider including a safe harbor for plans with 100 or more participants if commenters
provide information and data sufficient for the Department to evaluate the need for a safe
harbor for large plans.  The Department specifically requested information concerning the
time period within which employers with large plans deposit participant contributions
following the date of receipt or withholding and the need for a safe harbor and for what size
plans.

 

The Department proposes to make the new regulation effective on the date of publication
of the final regulation in the Federal Register, but it asks for comments concerning the
effective date.

 

We are currently evaluating the proposal and the need for an Institute comment letter.  If
you believe that the Institute should submit a comment letter recommending that the
Department include a safe harbor for plans with more than 100 participants or if you have
any other comments, please let the undersigned know (adriggs@ici.org or 202?218?3573)
by March 18, 2007.

 

 

Anna Driggs
Assistant Counsel

 

Attachment

 

endnotes

 [1]  The existing regulation contains special rules for welfare plans not addressed in this
memorandum.

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be
abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and

should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.

mailto:adriggs@ici.org
https://icinew-stage.ici.org/pdf/22293.pdf

